
 
  

 

 

15th December 2021 

 

FAO Parents/carers who have reserved an On-Site Lateral Flow Test  

for their child in January 

Dear Parents/Carer  

We have been able to accurately establish the number of parents who would like their child to 
attend site for a supervised lateral flow test through the electronic form we sent out a couple of 
weeks ago. The testing for these students only will all take place on Tuesday 4th January 
2022. The full student population will return on Wednesday 5th January when lessons will 
resume for all year groups. 
 
If you have reserved an on-site test, you will need to make arrangements for your child to attend 
at the specified time (see below). The testing on Tuesday 4th January will take place in Lower 
Hall (not the sports hall). Students should enter the building through the door directly opposite 
the entrance to Lower Hall and continue through the right-hand door. Students should leave the 
site as soon as their test has been completed. 
 
If your child can walk to school to attend their test then they should do so. If, however, they 
need to be brought by car, we suggest that you access the site via the Farnley Lane entrance, 
turn left at the top of the drive and park on the hard standing adjacent to the rugby pitch.  
 
Additional lateral flow kits for students to continue testing twice-weekly at home will be issued 
during the first week back in January (these will be in addition to those due to be distributed this 
week). Students will then be able to resume home testing from Sunday 9th January 2022. 
 
Please attend site at the time indicated by your child’s year group and the first initial of their 
surname:   

 Yr.7 Yr.8 Yr.9 Yr.10 Yr.11 Yr.12 Yr.13 

A - I 8:30 9:15 9:55 10:40 13:00 11:25 13:40 

J – R 8:45 9:30 10:10 10:55 13:10 11:30 13:45 

S – Z 9:00 9:40 10:20 11:10 13:20 11:35 13:50 

 

I hope the details included above provide enough information. If you are unsure about anything, 
please feel free to contact the school through the info@princehenrys.co.uk email address or by 
phoning the school reception on 01943 463524. If necessary, we will try to respond during the 
Christmas break but please remember that we do not have as many staff available to respond 
to queries and questions after Friday 17th December.  
 
Please remind your child to bring a mask as they will be required to wear one in the test centre. 
  
Yours faithfully 
  
  
  
Mr C Rowbottom 
Associate Headteacher 
Prince Henry’s Grammar School 
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